LONDON BOROUGH OF LAMBETH

PROVISION OF A FREE LIMITED TIME DISABLED
PERSONS’ PARKING PLACE IN LOWER MARSH

(Note: This Notice is about the provision of a new free limited

time disabled persons’ parking place in Lower Marsh.)
1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London
Borough of Lambeth on 15th May 2019 made The Lambeth
(Free Parking Places) (Disabled Persons’) (Limited Time) (No. 1)
Order 2019, under sections 6 and 124 of and Part IV of
Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. The Order
will come into force on 24th May 2019.

2. In brief, the general effect of the Order will be to provide a
disabled persons parking place in that length of Lower Marsh
which lies on the south side, 8.2 metres west of Baylis Road for
a distance of 6.6 metres.

3. The disabled persons’ parking place will operate at any time
and will be available for use only by vehicles which display in
the relevant position a valid disabled persons’ blue badge
issued by a local authority for periods of not more than 30
minutes, vehicles will not be able to return to the disabled
persons’ parking place within 1 hour of leaving it.

4. The Order is necessary to improve parking facilities for
people with disabilities and to assist in regulating parking.

5. If you have any enquiries about this matter, please telephone
Jamila Barrett in the Council’s Capital Programmes Team on
020 7926 3920.

6. A copy of the Order and documents giving detailed
particulars about it (including a map) are available for
inspection between 9.30 am and 4.30 pm on Mondays to
Fridays inclusive (except on bank/public holidays), until the last
day of a period of six weeks beginning with the date on which
the Order is made, at: the offices of Lambeth Council’s
Highways and Enforcement Group (Environment and Growth),
3rd Floor, Civic Centre, 6 Brixton Hill, London SW2 1EG. To
arrange inspection please telephone 020 7926 0209 or email:
bpoulter@lambeth.gov.uk

7. If any person wishes to question the validity of the Order or
of any of its provisions on the grounds that it or they are not
within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act
1984, or that any requirement of that Act or any instrument
made unedr that Act has not been complied with, that person
may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Orders are
made, apply for the purpose to the High Court.

Dated 17th May 2019

Andrew Burton
Assistant Director of Highways, Capital Programmes and
Sustainability




